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Macmillan Afternoon Tea 

The Macmillan Afternoon Tea held on Sunday 2nd October at Allhallows Community Centre raised a 

total of £796.00. Thank you to everyone who kindly donated cakes/savouries, raffle prizes and their 

time to help before, at and after the event, to the Harlequin Choir for the wonderful entertainment 

and to everyone who  

supported the event. 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacancies 

There are presently two vacancies on Allhallows Parish Council and anybody who is interested in 

becoming a Councillor should send a brief letter (including the time they have lived in the parish 

together with details of the skills they can bring to the council) to the clerk. (Mr. Trevor Gear, 

Brandraw Mount, West Street, Aspatria, CA7 3HG or e-mail to 

allhallows.parishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk)    

 Parish Newsletters 

The clerk to the Parish Council has been appointed the editor of the Newsletter and the Parish Council is 

grateful for the hard work and time that Councillor Janet Mansfield has put into being editor or many years. 

The council is keen to promote groups within the parish and if any group has a news worthy item please 

forward details to the clerk by the closing dates which will be 31st January, 30th April, 31st July and 31st 

October.  The newsletters will then be circulated in the two weeks following the closing date.  

 

Make Your Own Christmas Decoration 

On Sunday 18th December 14:00 – 16:30 at Allhallows Community Centre 

‘Make your own Christmas decorations’ 

A wreath or table decoration and a handcrafted decoration with instruction and support (Includes all 

materials and festive refreshments). 

Tickets £15 (booking essential) 

Contact:  Margaret Abbott 016973 20140  

or Gill Edmondson 016973 71696 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Refuse Collections 

Residents are reminded that any failure to collect refuse by Allerdale Borough Council (including 

Garden Bins and Purple Bags must be reported to the Council within 48 hours or they will not be 

collected  

Allhallows Parish Council 
 

Chairman                Cllr. M Abbott Tel: 016973-20140 

 

Vice Chairman                                  Cllr R Bowness Tel: 016973-71730 

 
Cllr. L. Read  Tel: 016973-71085 
        
Cllr. S. Barton Tel: 016973-20190  

Cllr G Thompson Tel: 016973-20003 

Cllr Mackenzie     Tel 016973-71103 

Cllr. J Mansfield Tel: 016973-23997 

Cllr. G Edmondson    Tel 016973- 71696  

Cllr. B. Finlay Tel 016973- 21156 

County Councillor    Cllr. J. Lister Tel 016973- 23253 

Borough Councillors  Cllr. D. Wilson  Tel 016973- 31004 

    Cllr. B. Finlay Tel 016973- 21156 

Clerk to the Council  Trevor Gear  Tel 016973- 21935 

 (email allhallows.parishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk 

Public Consultations 

Parishioners should be aware there are several public consultations underway now:- 

Success Regime about the NHS in this area (including the removal of beds at Wigton and Maryport 

hospitals) (WWW.successregimecumbria.nhs.uk) 

Boundary Commission regarding the Wards for Allerdale Borough Council (WWW.lgbce.org.uk) 

North West Coast Connections for the route of the new high power pylons 

(WWW.northwestcoastconnections.com) 

If you have any comments, please visit their respective web sites or forward them to the Clerk who will 

pass them on. 

Be Seen 

I have been asked to 

remind you that with the 

darker nights it is very 

important that if you are 

walking on the roads in the 

parish it extremely 

important that you wear 

something that is highly 

visible so that you can be 

seen by drivers of vehicles 

 

Police Matters 

Crime figures for the parish can be found on https://www.police.uk/ 


